
     

May 23, 2025 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairman 

Committee on Appropriations 

H-305, the Capitol 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations 

1036 Longworth HOB 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for Peter Bracey Apartments Accessibility and Capital 

Improvements in Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is The City of 

New Rochelle located at 515 North Ave, New Rochelle, NY 10804. The funding would be used 

for accessibility upgrades, modernization, and safety improvements at the Peter Bracey 

Apartments, a 100-unit public housing development in downtown New Rochelle. The project 

addresses aging infrastructure, improves ADA compliance, and enhances living conditions for 

low-income residents. 

 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it supports core federal priorities, 

including preserving and enhancing public housing and improving accessibility in accordance 

with the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA). By investing in this HUD-assisted property, the 

federal government reinforces its commitment to safe and affordable housing, and demonstrates 

leadership in promoting community-based revitalization.  

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized 

by the project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is consistent with purposes 

authorized in 42 U.S.C.5305(a)(1), 5305(a)(2), 5305(a)(4), and/or 5305(a)(5).  

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
George Latimer 

Member of Congress 


